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Dear Parents and Carers  

 

Year 8  

Ben in Year 8 has been undertaking a swimming challenge to raise money for Bone 

Cancer Research having lost a very close family friend to it in November 2020.  This 

week Ben completed his 50km in the pool (31.25 miles) despite having a horrible cold. 

Between him and his sister they have raised an amazing £570!! 

Well done Ben - Great Job        

 

Year 10 

A separate bulletin is being communicated to all year 10 parents weekly. Please ensure that you 

read this weeks bulletin as there is important information regarding the final few weeks of term. 

Best wishes,  Mrs Kalogerias, Guidance Manager Year 10 

 

Summer Reading Challenge 

At the end of next week, I will be sending home Toynbee School's Summer Reading Challenge, this 

is in the form of Bookopoly, and any entries and challenges completed mean entries into a prize 

draw in September for Waterstones book vouchers. All pupils will receive a paper copy of the 

challenge from their tutor and I will send a copy home via parent mail as well.  

I think this will be a really fun way to encourage pupils to read during the summer holidays. All 

entries will earn Achievement Points and House points, so a great way to start next academic year! 

 

Hampshire Book Awards 2022 

On 28th June I had the privilege of taking a group of year 8 pupils to Applemore College to participate 

in the voting event for this year's Hampshire Book Awards. At the event they met with pupils from 

a variety of Hampshire schools to discuss this year's entries and vote for a worthy winner. There 

were many lively discussions around the room and all pupils conducted themselves with amazing 

maturity and had some wonderful insights on the books they had read. I am very proud of the effort 

that all of this year's participants have put into this challenge and they should all be very proud of 

themselves. 
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This year's winning book was "Ground 

Zero" by Alan Gratz. Based on the 

events of 9/11 and the rippling effect of 

those actions 20 years later. A thought-

provoking book told from dual 

perspective. Well worth a read by any 

pupil in school. 

 

As always if you have any questions 

about the challenge or anything LRC 

related, please do not hesitate to 

contact me at 

s.nicholls@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

 

Have a wonderful weekend filled with 

wonderful books 

 

Mrs S Nicholls, Library Manager 

 

Geography  

Yesterday, 46 keen Year 8 Geographers visited The Natural History 

Museum in London to explore the Volcanoes and Earthquakes zone. 

Pupils worked together to get their booklets completed by using the 

displays and interactive exhibits. They investigated the different types 

of tectonic plate boundaries, researched examples of large eruptions 

and even experienced the Earthquake Simulator! Pupils also had time 

to explore the Blue Zone, which included life size replicas of the 

worlds largest mammals, and the very popular Dinosaurs Zone. Pupils 

behaviour and engagement was excellent and the 

Geography Department thanks them for being such great 

ambassadors for Toynbee.  We hoped you enjoyed 

yourselves just as much as we did!  

 

The Geography Department 
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Timetable  

Next week is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.   

 

Vacancies  

We have the following vacancies at the school.  Please visit our website for more information.  

• Learning Support Assistant 

• Learning Support Assistant Visual Impairment Resource 

• Learning Support Assistant - Maths  

• Learning Support Assistant - English  

• Weekend Site Supervisor  

 

Attendance 

A reminder to please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via 

school comms on the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child. 

Mrs K Reynolds, Attendance Officer 
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Catering

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk


Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk

